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Metro Works to Safeguard Transit-Friendly Provisions in Tax Agreement

Our agency is working to safeguard two transit-friendly tax provisions in any future tax agreement settled upon between the Congress and the Obama Administration in the waning days of the 111th Congress. In partnership with the American Public Transportation Association (APTA) and other transit stakeholders, we are working with our two U.S. Senators and House Delegation to continue the commuter tax benefit that was raised from $120 to $230 under the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act last year. This provision, without an extension, is slated to expire on December 31, 2010. Our agency is also working to encourage any tax agreement to extend the alternative fuel tax credit. The elimination of the current alternative fuel tax credit of 50 cents per gasoline equivalent for Compressed Natural Gas would cost our agency over $1.5 million per month. We have argued that the extension of the alternative fuel tax credit serves to encourage and assist transit agencies, like ours, who maintain environmentally friendly bus fleets. With more than 2,300 buses powered by CNG, Metro operates one of the largest alternative fuel transit fleets in the United States. 

Updates to the Measure R Project Tracker
The Measure R Project Tracker, a metro.net feature that lists all of the Measure R funded projects, now includes the detail for the individual projects funded under the $170 million Highway Operational Improvements for the Arroyo Verdugo subregion and the $175 million Highway Operational Improvements for the Las Virgenes and Malibu subregions. These operational improvements include enhancements such as ramp improvements, auxiliary lanes and interchange improvements in areas such as Burbank, Glendale, La Cañada/Flintridge for the Arroyo Verdugo subregion and Agoura Hills, Calabasas, Hidden Hills, Westlake Village and Malibu for the Las Virgenes and Malibu subregion. The following are the links to the Measure R Project Tracker: http://www.metro.net/projects/progress_tracker/  

metro.net: http://www.metro.net/
Metro Orange Line Extension Project Construction Notice

The Contractor is currently constructing the abutment walls and support columns for the Lassen Street Overcrossing. This activity requires the Contractor to excavate and drill pile foundations to support the bridge super structure. During the full street closure the Contractor will be placing a large diameter support columns on Lassen Street. Please click here to view the construction notice. http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/101207_Lassen_Street_full_street_closure_121010.pdf


	

	








